# ADPAR STREET NEWS

### **IN THIS ISSUE**

New contractor at Adpar Temporary welfare porta cabin and surveys



## NEW CONTRACTOR AT ADPAR STREET DEVELOPMENT

elcome back to Adpar Street news, keeping you up to date with what's happening with the development and around the neighbourhood.

Geoffrey Osborne Construction Limited (Osborne), who were the building contractors several of our affordable housing projects entered administration on the 30 April 2024. Our focus remains on meeting the needs of residents, and we're delivering our planned affordable housing projects with minimal disruption or delay, and we remain committed to completing all of our schemes as planned.

We are pleased to confirm that experienced building contractor Willmott Dixon have been appointed to undertake initial works. This will include work on the hoardings, installation of a temporary welfare cabin, maintenance of the construction sites/buildings, surveys and validation of the works to date along with the production of a programme of works required to complete the projects over the coming months. A decision on whether Willmott Dixon will carry out the remaining construction work will be made over the course of the Summer.

# TEMPORARY WELFARE PORTA CABIN AND SURVEYS

his month, Willmott Dixon will place a temporary welfare cabin inside the existing site in Hall Place. This single story cabin will enable Willmott Dixon staff to carry out necessary surveys and inspections. This help us to determine the full scope of works required to reach completion of the scheme. We will provide an update once the completion works are commenced.







ADPAR STREET NEWS PAGE 1

### **INSIDE OUT IS BACK THIS YEAR!**

e have partnered with some brilliant organisations to bring the arts outdoors for everyone this summer. Join a walking

tour, watch a dance performance, or visit The National Gallery this summer.

All of these events are free to attend so everyone can discover more about the arts this summer. Find out what's on and book an event for free today. www.westminster.gov. uk/inside-out. Join in and register as Active Resident of Westminster.



### **HAVE YOUR SAY ON ALL THINGS HOUSING**

e want to listen to our tenants and leaseholders to understand what's important to you and how we can improve our services. Our monthly Resident Forum gives you an opportunity to meet with senior leaders, challenge decisions and help create meaningful change in the housing service. Come along and make a difference, find out when the next forum is taking place and have your say.

www.westminster.gov.uk/your-voicecounts



# GET YOUR FREE SPACE FOR THIS YEAR'S VITALITY WESTMINSTER MILE



his year's mile will take place on Saturday 21 September, on a spectacular route setting off from The Mall, skirting around St James' Park and finishing in front of Buckingham Palace. Spaces for adults are £10,

but this year we have been able to secure 550 FREE spaces for Westminster residents to get involved. Whether you wish to walk, jog or run by yourself or as part of a group, everyone is welcome to take part in the family-friendly mile. To find out more about the event and register for free for yourself and/or your family, this weblink: https://bit.ly/3y1Hx04



### **CONTACT US**

### Website

westminster.gov.uk/ housing-renewal/ adpar-street

#### **Email**

adpar@westminster.gov.uk

#### Letters

Regeneration, Economy and Planning Department, Regeneration and Development Team Floor 13, 64 Victoria Street SW1E 6QP

Westminster City Council

westminster.gov.uk







ADPAR STREET NEWS PAGE 2